



120 Defreest Drive, Troy, NY 12180 **T:** 518.767.9051 **F:** 518.767.9076 **W:** www.auduboninternational.org

CA State Parks and Recreation Commission
RE: Upper Truckee River Restoration & Golf Course Reconfiguration Proposed Project 2B Comment

Dear Parks Commission Chair:

Assuming the facts surrounding Project Alternative 2B are as we believe them to be, we would support the implementation of it for the following reasons.

- 1) It will restore and stabilize the Upper Truckee River, improve wildlife habitats, and decrease the amount of sediment flowing into Lake Tahoe;
- 2) It maintains and improves an Audubon International Fully Certified Cooperative Sanctuary regulation-sized 18-hole public golf course, Certified for 15 years.

We are asking you to please approve proposed Project Alternative 2B. It is good for our community, for the Upper Truckee River, for golf and outdoor recreation, and for Lake Tahoe. Thank you for considering our views as part of your decision-making process.

Sincerely,

Fredrik M. Realbuto

COO, Audubon International